
   Announcements – April 18th, 2025 

 
There will be a meeting for sideline cheer on May 19th @ 7pm in the HS cafeteria. This 
meeting is mandatory for all new high school cheerleaders and their parents, and highly 
suggested for returning cheerleaders and their parents.  Tryouts will be June 3rd and 4th 
from 3-5pm in the MS balcony. FinalForms should be out soon to sign up. 
 
Seniors  
TODAY is ‘senior treat’ day! Look for the table set up  near the concession stand during your 
lunch time. The Senior All Night Party committee will be there as well to answer any 
questions or if you need to double check if you’re signed for the party. 
   
If you are a senior or foreign exchange student who is looking to do some ceramic work before 
your last day, come to the pop-up senior Saturday, on April 26th from 12-2pm in the 
Ceramics studio. There are 25 spots available, first come first serve, there is an entry fee of 
$15. Please bring your money in cash to Ms. Riess during the school day before April 25th to 
secure your spot. Make as much as you can during this time to get your pieces fired and back 
before your last day. Glaze finishing can be applied during both lunch times after firing. If 
you don't have ideas of what to make, prompts will be provided. If you have never worked 
with clay before, come with an idea and we will make it work! 
 
Prom Tickets 
Tickets will begin being sold next week.  They will be sold Monday, Wednesday, and Friday 
from the ticket booth in the cafeteria. If you purchase your tickets next week, the cost will be 
$35 per ticket. If you wait and purchase them the following week, the cost will increase to $40 
per ticket. You can pay with cash or a check made payable to Hamilton High School. If you 
are taking a guest to prom, please pick up a guest pass from the Main Office.  Guest passes 
must be returned to the Main Office to be signed by Mr. Bosch by Thursday, May 1st. 
 

*****     Cereal Drive “Hot Ones” Challenge     ***** 
Thursday, May 1st 

This will be the last food drive for this school year. You can donate boxes of cereal from  
April 21st - May 1st. You can drop off the boxes in the Student Services Office. 

 
If 100 boxes are collected : Teacher vs Teacher 
If 150 boxes are collected : Teacher vs Student 
If 200 boxes are collected : Student vs Student 

If 500 Boxes are collected : Students pick 2 Teachers 
(See posters hanging in the hallways) 

 
The following students STILL need to see Suzie: 
    Mason Maccune, Logan Howard,   
    Cambria Otte, Kairi VandenBerg, and  Carolyn Widner 



Seniors 
As a reminder, the district would love to feature you on the HCS social media platforms and 
what you're going to do after graduation, your achievements at HHS, any staff member you 
want to give a shoutout to, etc.  
Please fill out this form at your earliest convenience, it should only take 5-10 minutes: 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScx44vuxH4T9L6V-8H-oHXW-Qz_04tyeuc4PclnRIj
HwJKAiQ/viewform?usp=sf_link  
 
Dress Code 
The weather in Michigan is starting to get warmer so this is a friendly reminder to please 
make sure you are following the dress code. All shirts must have two straps and no mid-drift, 
and shorts must be an appropriate length. If this happens, you will be asked to cover up or 
change clothes. If you have questions about what you are wearing, please refer to the student 
handbook.  
 

 
 

                                                        

Student Services Office 
The applications for the Flick Brothers Memorial Scholarship are due TODAY. 
Paper copies are available in Student Services or you can scan the QR code on one  
of the posters in the hall. 
 
Attentions Juniors and Seniors 
Spring College Rep Visit Dates to Hamilton High School have been added to Naviance. 
Check it out if you are interested in meeting with a college rep this spring.  
 
 
 
 

Happy Birthday 
Haley Council 
 
 
 

Lunch Specials    
Monday -  
Tuesday -  
Wednesday -  
Thursday -  
Friday - Nachos / Soft Shell Tacos 
 
 
 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScx44vuxH4T9L6V-8H-oHXW-Qz_04tyeuc4PclnRIjHwJKAiQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScx44vuxH4T9L6V-8H-oHXW-Qz_04tyeuc4PclnRIjHwJKAiQ/viewform?usp=sf_link


Athletics 
In baseball action against ZW yesterday: 

●​ JV lost the suspended game from Wednesday 7-17, but came back and got the win in 
the final game 10-6. 

●​ Varsity lost 6-9 
 
Despite having some hot bats, JV softball dropped both games of the DH to Sparta 
yesterday. Korinne Shepard had an in the park home run, Lyndi hit 2 doubles, and Alyssa 
Volkers hit 2 doubles.  
 
Varsity softball swept a DH from Sparta yesterday winning by scores of 8-7 and 12-8. 
 
JV soccer played a solid 70 minutes and came out with a 0-0 tie against a tough Holland 
Christian team. Every player stepped up and played great!  
 
Varsity tennis won 6-2 over Holland last night. Winning for the Hawkeyes: 

●​ 3rd singles - Maya Wettlauffer 
●​ 4th singles - Kylie Rietema 
●​ 1st doubles - Dani Wedeven/Drew Van Houten 
●​ 2nd doubles - Abby Atwood/Sopohie Blauwkamp 
●​ 3rd doubles - Sophis Jorba-Martinez/Ally Lezman 
●​ 4th doubles - Maddie Jipping/Brynn Bolhuis 

 
Varsity golf results from last night at the OK Black Jamboree at Pigeon Creek: 

●​ Grant Petroelje - 40 
●​ Seth Lappinga - 43 
●​ Jackson Hansen - 45 
●​ Dominic Schipper - 48 

The Hawkeyes placed 6th with a score of 176. 
 
JV golf had their first match of the year this past Wednesday.  The boys placed 3rd in the 
competition led by freshman Colin Johr who shot a very respectable 48 at Diamond Springs.  
Power hitter Mason Peterman followed up with a 49 after a rough first hole where he almost 
hit a car on his first tee shot.  Another new addition to the team, Brendan Hansen came in 
with a 52 and the team rounded out with sophomore Colin Byrne shooting a 54. The overall 
team score was 203, which is the best first team score in the past 3 years.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



HHS Sports Schedule  
(Home events are highlighted) 
Monday 4/14 
 
Tuesday 4/15 
 
Wednesday 4/16 
 
Thursday 4/17 
 
Friday 4/18 
3pm Boys Varsity Track @ Allegan 
4pm JV Tennis vs Allegan 
4pm Girls Varsity Track @ Allegan 
4:15pm Freshman Baseball vs Caledonia (5 inning DH) 
Saturday 4/19 
8am Varsity Golf - Hamilton Invitational @ DSGC 
9am JV Tennis - Julie Genzink Memorial Tournament 
9am Varsity Tennis - Julie Genzink Memorial Tournament 
10am Varsity Baseball - Hamilton Invite 
 
 
 
 
 

Other Announcements 
 
Athletic physicals for the 2025-2026 school year will be offered at Holland Hospital 
Orthopedic Center at Westpark Way on Thursday, May 15th. The cost is $20. You 
must sign up for a timeslot using this link to SignUpGenius. If you sign up for a slot 
you are required to pay the $20. We have 15 slots every 15 minutes for the night. The 
timeslots are for the starting time of the physical. Please allow up to an hour to 
complete the physical. All physicals for the 2025-2026 school year must be dated on or 
after April 15th, 2025. 
*************************************************************************** 

 

Interested in a ‘Senior Yard Sign’ for your senior?  
Below is the link to place your order TODAY: 

https://thtstores.com/HamiltonSeniors2025/shop/home 
*************************************************************************** 

 
 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/30E0448ADAE2CA3FD0-55974912-hamilton#/
https://thtstores.com/HamiltonSeniors2025/shop/home


 
 

 
 

 
  


